SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH FEBRUARY 2011 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS D.PLEMING (CHAIRMAN), M.LENTON, G.IREMONGER, T.BEAUMONT, A.CADMAN, G.RYMER, C.BURTON, P.ODLING, J.PEARS (JOINED THE MEETING AT 8.25P.M.)
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors E.Moore and J.Swanson. 
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

None.
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 27TH JANUARY 2011
The notes of the meeting held on 27th January 2011 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Dog bins
Councillor Beaumont confirmed the dog bin on Halton Road was now being emptied. A discussion followed about the increasing amount of dog mess in the Town centre but it was agreed there was very little that could be done about this except to highlight the matter in the press.
Seat outside White Hart
The Clerk reported she had now had a definitive reply from E.L.D.C. in that there is no permission for a seat(s) to be sited outside the White Hart. She also reported that, by the time the matter had been investigated by several Planning Officers, the District Council were under the impression the Town Council were complaining about seats being sited outside the pub and not about them having been removed. Councillor Odling felt very strongly that at least one seat should be repositioned outside the White Hart and that, as the seats had been there for many years, there should be ‘deemed’ planning permission. The Clerk was asked to make this point to E.L.D.C. 
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Concessionary Travel Scheme
Letters have been sent to E.L.D.C. and L.C.C. suggesting the District Council’s existing facility to take suitable I.D. photographs be utilised. The Clerk did, however, point out she had spoken to the two ladies in the East Lindsey Area Office who had explained the photos were not printed out locally but linked in to their computer system at Manby.

Lease for Council Office

The Clerk confirmed the stair lift was now working and that she had spoken to Sue Oliver about the W.C. being excluded from the lease. There was a general discussion about sub-letting the Council Chamber and it was agreed this was not allowable under the terms of the lease.   
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

P.C.Dickinson who was in attendance at the start of the meeting, said it had been a quiet month. There had been an incident involving the throwing of fire crackers but unfortunately the C.C.T.V. had not capured any footage of this. There was a discussion about the recent bike accident on Halton Road but as it appears only an ambulance attended, the Police have no record of the incident. There was a discussion about parking alongside the Franklin Statue. Parking whilst loading/unloading is permissible but P.C.Dickinson said he thought general parking was unacceptable.

7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL  MATTERS
Nothing to report as neither Councillor Swanson nor Councillor Pears was present at the meeting at this point.

8) CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk read out a letter from King Edward VI Humanities College regarding the proposal to make the School an academy with effect from 1st September 2011. Councillors noted a public meeting is being held on 1st March 2011 to discuss the proposal.

Councillors noted details of a new funding scheme called The Big Tree Plant Scheme. The Scheme aims to encourage the planting of trees and Councillor Rymer suggested the Council might consider applying for some hedging for the cemetery.

The Clerk outlined the National Citizen Service which is being piloted in several counties including Lincolnshire. The aim of the Scheme is to involve 120 sixteen year olds in a programme of activities to enable them to develop skills and responsible attitudes towards others.

The Royal British Legion is encouraging Town and Parish Councils to hold a Poppy Party over the weekend of 10th-12th June 2011 to commemorate the Legion’s 90th birthday.          
9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to pay the following accounts:-
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a. H.Heyes - £402.50 (contractor’s costs for February)
b. S.D.Marshall (salary for February)
c. HW - £24.00 (payroll)
d. Franklin Hall - £875.00 (quarterly rent)
e. E.J.Tong & Sons - £16.90 (key safe)
f. Jackson Building Centres - £219.60 (play bark)
g. Jackson Building Centres - £11.35 (posts for allotments)
h. C.C. Ltd - £51.61 (insurance for C.C.T.V. equipment)

i.  L.A.L.C. - £584.40 (annual subscription) 
10)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE AMENTITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON 16TH FEBRUARY 2011
Noted and recommendations agreed.
11)RECOMMENDATION FROM THE WORKING GROUP REGARDING NEW OFFICE HOURS

Councillor Odling explained the Working Group which had been tasked to look at the Clerk’s pay and conditions were proposing to make changes to the hours during which the office was open to the public. It is proposed the office is open from 10.00a.m.to 12.30p.m. during which time the Clerk will be at her desk. From 1.00p.m.to 3.30p.m.the Clerk will be free to make visits to the cemetery etc or work behind closed doors. In addition it is proposed to extend the Clerk hours on a Friday or a Monday, following a full Council meeting to enable her to get the minutes written and completed. Councillors were in agreement with these proposals.

12)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS

None.
13)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support a planning application by Lincolnshire Fire and Rescue Services for the installation of photovoltaic panels, Fire Station, Boston Road, Spilsby.
14)ELECTION PROCESS

The Clerk explained she had been to a briefing at the offices of E.L.D.C. on the election process and to pick up nomination papers. These will be available to existing Councillors and anyone else wishing to stand for Spilsby Town Council. The Clerk briefly explained the election process and said she would be happy to check and send in nomination papers on behalf of candidates providing they reach the office by a certain date.  
15)ARRANGEMENTS FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 9TH MARCH 2011

The Chairman produced a poster he had prepared advertising the Annual Parish Meeting. Councillors noted Richard Enderby would be in attendance to talk about the role of a Councillor and the Localism Bill.  
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16)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next monthly meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 24th March 2011 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

17)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Rymer invited Councillors to a service on 1st March 2011 being organised by the Royal British Legion to commemorate the War Memorial’s 90th birthday. 

Councillor Pleming announced that Tongs were willing to provide, free of charge, posts for the new Town signs.

Councillor Pears advised Councillors she had recently reported dog fouling in the Town.

The Clerk gave a brief resume of the meeting she and four Councillors had had with Steve Eason-Harris to look at embarking on a Parish Emergency Plan.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.30p.m.
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